

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

March 28, 2018

J. Stanford

Director - Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste

D. MacRae

Division Manager, Transportation Planning & Design

M. Ridley

Senior. Technologist

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on March 27, 2018 resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the 3rd Report of the Cycling Advisory Committee from its meeting held on February 21, 2018:

- a) the Division Manager, Transportation, Planning and Design BE ASKED to report back at the next Cycling Advisory Committee meeting with respect to an update on the east-west cycle track environmental assessment; it being noted that the Cycling Advisory Committee heard a verbal presentation from S. Climans, London Cycle Link, with respect to the "Bikes on Dundas" campaign;
- b) M. Ridley, Senior Technologist BE REQUESTED to advise what The Corporation of the City of London has undertaken with respect to the Ontario Municipal Commuter Cycling Program and the Safe Cycling Education Fund; it being noted that the CAC reviewed and received a communication dated February 5, 2018, with respect to the CycleON Action Plan 2.0 proposal;
- c) the Director, Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste BE REQUESTED to provide information for the next Cycling Advisory Committee meeting with respect to what City funding is available and what the City is already undertaking related to the 2018 Bike Fest; it being noted that the Cycling Advisory Committee held a general discussion with respect to this matter; and,
- d) clauses 1, 3, 4, 5, 7 and 8, BE RECEIVED.(4.4/5/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

/kmm

cc: Chair and Members, Cycling Advisory Committee